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The Caldecote Journal 
 
The main purpose of the Caldecote Journal is to keep the community informed of local 
issues, events and the activities of our village organisations and to publish useful 
information. The Journal will also publish reports, short stories, poems and other material 
produced by members of the community, subject to available space. 
 
All contributions are welcome.  
 
If you are a village organisation, please use the Journal to report your activities and inform 
the community of any meetings, events and functions. Contributions by email are 
preferred, but small articles handwritten or typed are also welcome. 
 

The deadline for the next Journal is the 8th Jan 2022. 

  
Please pass material to the Editor by this date to: Journal4Caldecote@gmail.com 
 
The Journal is financed by the Caldecote Parish Council and is issued quarterly to all 
parish households free of charge. The current Journal can be viewed on the village 
website: www.caldecote.gov.uk.  
 

 
 
 
 

Remembrance Service on Sunday 14th November 2021 
 
 
Laying of wreaths and bugler at Caldecote Peace Garden, Furlong Way, at 10.45am 
Followed by a remembrance service in the Village Hall.  
 
 
Tea and biscuits after service.  
All are welcome.  
 
 
CALDECOTE VILLAGE SIGNPOST 

 
There will be a village remembrance display at the Caldecote 
village signpost on Highfields Road. This has been the work of 
many in the village as a mark of respect for Remembrance Day. 
Please take a look.   
 
Thank you everyone for all your hard work in making the poppies, 
especially Polly Anne Field, who organised it and arranged the 
statue of the Tommy via the parish council. 
 

 

http://www.caldecote.gov.uk/


 

Diary Dates 

 

Date Event For more info: 

   

November 14th Remembrance Service, 10.45am  

Caldecote Peace Garden 

 

November 10th - 

12th 

Cambridge Art Fair, Cambridge 

Guildhall 

cambridgeartfair.com 

November 11th - 

26th 
Cambridge International Jazz 

Festival 
cambridgejazzfestival.info 

November 17th - 

18th 
Ely Cathedral Christmas Gift and 

Food Fair 
elycathedral.org/events/ 

christmas-fair-2021 

November 19th - 

January 3rd 
Ice-Skating at the North Pole, 

Cambridge 
thenorthpolecambridge.co.uk 

November 26th - 

January 2nd 

Wimpole Hall Winter Lights nationaltrust.org.uk/ 

wimpole-estate 

Various dates Haunted Cambridge Tours haunted-cambridge.uk 

November 27th Forest of Imagination Exhibition, 
Wandlebury Country Park 

cambridgeppf.org  (and many 

more events listed) 

November 27th - 

January 30th   
Wassail Walk! A toast to next 

year’s harvest  
nationaltrust.org.uk/wimpole-

estate 

December  Anglesey Abbey Winter Lights nationaltrust.org.uk/ 

AAWinterLights 

December 4th  Caldecote School Christmas 
Fair, 2-4pm 

 

December 5th South Cambs Christmas Market, 
Cambourne 

Tree Lighting, 4.30-5.30pm, 
Caldecote Village Hall 

 

December 11th - 
12th 

 

East of England Christmas Craft, 
Food and Gift Fair, East of England 
Arena, Peterborough 

livingheritagecountryshows.com 

/eastofengland-christmas-craft-

food-and-gift-fair/ 

December 19th Carols by Candlelight,  
St Michael’s church 

 

 

 
 
 

http://www.cambridgeartfair.com/
https://www.cambridgejazzfestival.info/
http://www.livingheritagecountryshows.com/


Caldecote Parish Council 
 
This is a busy time for the Parish Council, we are currently considering the 
budget for 2022/2023, we are all looking to continue to invest in the 
community and at the same time provide value for money. 
 

We will be considering phase 2 of our plans to re-vamp our playgrounds. 
 
There have been a number of comments regarding the state of the village, our Chairman, 
Polly Field, is working with our contractors to clear the backlog of work which needs to be 
carried out to keep the village neat and tidy. The contract for the work is to be renewed in 
the spring of 2022, currently we are asking for tenders for the work. The Parish Council will 
be insisting on a high specification and strict monitoring controls. 
 
Parish Council Vacancies - Caldecote Parish Council recently advertised for three new 
Councillors, we have so far received two applications, the applications will be considered 
at our meeting on 4th November 2021. That still leaves one place still vacant, if anyone is 
interested, please contact the Clerk. 
 
Alan Melton 
Clerk to the Council 

 
 

From all of us on the Parish Council… 
 

 

 
We would like to wish 

you all a safe and 
warm winter, 

 
A Very Merry 

Christmas  
 

And Hope and 
Happiness for 2022 

 
 
 

 



Caldecote Book Group 
 
Under normal circumstances we meet monthly at each 
other's homes (hosting is strictly voluntary) to discuss our 
book of the month. We read a range of different genres 
from modern fiction to classics, biographies, travel etc. 
meeting on Thursdays at 7.30pm. When possible, we 

borrow sets of books from the public library. We are always keen to welcome new 
members, so if you’d like to pop along and see what our meetings are like please contact 
us to find out about the next one.  
 
Forthcoming meetings: 
 
Our meetings have moved to Caldecote Village Hall until it is safe to meet at each other’s 
houses again. New members are still welcome! 
  
Nov 18th  The Thursday Murder Club / Richard Osman  
Dec 16th  TBC (something festive) 
Jan 20th tbc TBC 
 
If you are interested in coming along to a meeting, please contact Hilary on 210112 or 
hil@manyfish.co.uk for further details. 
 

___________________________________________________________ 
 

1st Caldecote Rainbows and Brownies 

 

Could you be the one? 

 
We need help to continue our ever-expanding unit and are 

looking for a regular unit leader/helper. Have you got what it takes to help our girls? 
You will need to be over 18 and available 2/3  hours a week, you will be helping with 
planning, setting up, crafting, taking the girls on adventures and having great fun.  
Rainbows & Brownies are for girls 5-7 years old for Rainbows and 7-10 years old for 
Brownies. They offer the girls exciting opportunities to take on new challenges, learn skills, 
make friends and discover the world around them. We meet once a week, on a Tuesday, 
in term time and the occasional summer holiday event.  Full training will be available and 
all necessary checks will need to be undertaken.  
 
We have places available for new girls from October, in both Rainbows and Brownies.  
For further details please contact Polly Anne Field on 01954 212230 

1st Caldecote Rainbows. Tuesdays 4.45- 5.45 pm. Caldecote Sports Pavilion, Furlong 
Way.  

  
1st Caldecote Brownies. Tuesdays 6.00 - 7.45 pm. Caldecote Sports Pavilion, Furlong 
Way. 

If you would like to put your child's name down for Rainbows or Brownies, please register 
on Girlguiding uk. Or contact Polly Anne Field on 01954 212230. 
 

x-apple-data-detectors://0/
x-apple-data-detectors://1/
tel:01954%20212230


District Councillor News 
 

Please note I provide a full report to the Parish Council each month, so for 
details on the items below and more please check out the meeting minutes 
and my blog at www.tumihawkins.org.uk/caldecote-ward/reports. 

 
Greater Cambridge Local Plan – First Proposals Consultation 
The public consultation for the First Proposals starts on Monday 1st November 2021. The 
paperwork has gone through the committee stages of both SCDC and Cambridge City and 
amended to include comments received at those stages. Now the Councils would like to 
hear your thoughts, comments and suggestions. The public consultation lasts for six (6) 
weeks ending on 13 December. Please don’t leave it till the last minute as there’s lots of 
exciting things to get to grips with, including for the first time Green Sites to use in creating 
spaces for nature. https://consultations.greatercambridgeplanning.org/.  
 
I plan to hold a workshop (online) for villages in Caldecote ward to give opportunity to ask 
questions and discuss any concerns or even ideas you might have. No fixed date yet but if 
you are interested in attending, email me and I will send you the zoom link once I settle on 
a date. 
 
COVID19 Update 
Covid19 is not over. Infection rates are doubling every 19 days in Peterborough and every 
37 days in Cambridgeshire. Hospitals are operating at capacity in Peterborough and 
Addenbrookes in Cambridge. Schools in the County have been advised to return to taking 
precautionary measures such as wearing face coverings (not in classrooms), social 
distancing for teachers, and restricting visitors. Please be cautious wherever possible. 
More info at https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/posts/4472275862829195 
 
South Cambs office is still closed to the public. Most staff are working from home where 
possible. We now hold face to face public meetings whilst observing covid safety 
guidelines. These meetings are streamed online on the council website and on facebook, 
so you can still watch and participate. 
 
South Cambridgeshire’s Christmas market  
The Council together with the Town Council is organising a Christmas market in 
Cambourne on Sunday 5 December 12noon to 6PM to help support local businesses and 
communities recover from the pandemic. Please make a note of the date and come along 
if you can.  
 
Civil Enforcement of parking in South Cambridgeshire – plans to tackle illegal parking 
are ongoing with the County Council. We hope it will be paid for through the Greater 
Cambridge Partnership. Watch this space.  
 
Rehoming Afghan Refugees – SCDC have recently provided homes for and welcomed 3 
Afghan families to the district through the Locally Employed Support scheme.  
 
Black History Month has become an annual event celebrated in the district during 
October. Check out the website for information materials and podcasts. https://bit.ly/BHM-
SCDC  
 
Local NHS #BeKind Campaign to GP practices. Our GP practices are facing increasing 
pressure. If you contact them please be kind. Visit #BeKind http://bit.ly/3zmx4ac to find out 
more about how your GP Practice is looking after you. 
 

http://www.tumihawkins.org.uk/caldecote-ward/reports
https://consultations.greatercambridgeplanning.org/
https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/posts/4472275862829195
https://bit.ly/BHM-SCDC
https://bit.ly/BHM-SCDC
https://bit.ly/3zMx4AC
http://bit.ly/3zmx4ac


 
Here to Help You 
Please feel free to contact me in the usual ways if you need help with South Cambs 
council services (planning, housing, housing repairs, benefits, council tax, bin collection, 
environmental health, noise nuisance, etc).  
 
You can also contact me by phone 01954 210840, email tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk, 
@CouncillorTumi on Twitter, Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/  
 
Christmas Greetings 
Here’s wishing everyone who celebrates, a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
Let’s hope 2022 is a better one for us all. 
    
 
 

 

 
 

Caldecote Playgroup 

 

Caldecote Playgroup is open 8am to 5.30pm, Monday to Friday, with 
the option of breakfast/or and a hot lunch from our 5-star hygiene 
rated kitchen. We offer spaces for children with 15 hours and 30 hours 
funding, as well as ad hoc sessions where possible.   

Please contact us by email at contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk if you would like to put 
your child on our waiting list, or call Anesta Cooper on 01954 21057 for more information 
or to come and visit the setting. 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/
mailto:contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk


 
 
Services in person 

 

Date Time Service Place 

7th Nov  11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

14th Nov 11.50 Remembrance Sunday 
Peace Garden / Village 

Hall 

21st Nov  10.30am 
West of Cambridge Ecumenical 

Service 
Comberton Leisure 

5th Dec 11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

19th Dec 4pm Carols by Candlelight St Michael’s 

25th Dec 11am Christmas Day Celebration Childerley Chapel 

2nd Jan  11am Holy Communion – Epiphany St Michael’s 

16th  11am Morning Worship The Village Hall 

 

Online services continue 
On zoom: https://zoom.us/j/89870702475 (ID 898 7070 2475). Every Sunday at 11am.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

Pennies for St Michael's Church – Our Oldest Building! 
 

WOW!!!! 
 
At our last group count in 2019, just before the pandemic caught us, we realised the total  
pennies collected came to £2644.66 and we set ourselves a realistic target of collecting in 
£55.34 to reach £2700. Then covid set in but regardless I publicised our appeal for more 
pennies to reach this £2700. We still needed 5534 penny coins to achieve this! Coins did 
come in and I carefully saved them, but it seemed a lot to hope for, especially as shops 
were taking more card payments and less cash payments. Also, there was a problem as to 
where to count the coins – as a group round the dining room table as before or in the fresh 
open air in the garden? 
 
I had them all sorted ready for counting when I was unexpectedly taken into 
Addenbrooke’s. My daughter saw them and took them to Simon Gautrey, the Church 

https://zoom.us/j/89870702475


Treasurer, who very kindly counted them ready for banking. I could not guess at a total as 
the containers were expectedly heavy and well covered with pennies. But it takes 100 
pennies to make £1.00!!! 
 
Imagine my amazement when I heard from Simon that he had counted £311.55p! I also 
had an outstanding out of date £10 note which the bank will take and so have posted that 
to Simon making the total in this count £321.55.  
 
Thus, our new total of pennies collected is: 
 

£2644.66 + £321.55 = £2966.21  
 
This is far far more than our target of £2700!!!! It is 32,155 extra pennies! Even more 
amazing we now only need £33.79 to reach the penny collection total of £3000!! More is a 
huge bonus. Every penny goes to maintain our village’s most historic building – the 
Church. There are no admin costs. It is all collected and banked voluntarily. 
 
Please do help us reach that magic total of £3000. If you are starting to think of 
Christmas and presents, please think of the Church!! 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 
The Future 
I have great faith we will achieve our £3000 and if so where do we go on from there. I 
talked to the treasurer, Simon, and both felt it was worth continuing collecting. Because 
Covid is still with us for the moment, coins can still come to me but I will pass them on to 
Simon for counting and banking. And the need for Church maintenance never ends! 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
So please if you are collecting pennies or other small coins - do carry on. They can 

be in any type of container or polythene bag - whatever!  
 
Also, if you can be persuaded to start collecting please do. Every single penny goes to the 
Village Church Restoration Fund so the pennies are very gratefully received. Keeping our 
oldest building properly maintained is an ongoing task and we do need villagers support to 
achieve this. There is no other financial support from anywhere else other than the village 
 
 

SO PLEASE DO HELP 
  
When you have any pennies or bigger coins or notes to hand in, please contact Sheila 
Stephenson  Tel. 01954 210638,  email: sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. Or simply call round to 
my door at 1 Porthmore Close, Highfields Caldecote  CB23 7ZR. If we are not in at the 
time please leave them by the milk crate to the left of the front door. I always check that. If 
you can’t deliver them yourself I can arrange for them to be collected! 
                                                                                
I look forward to hearing of/receiving collections of any size in the future. 
  
With many thanks to all of you who are collecting and contributing! 
Sheila 



 

 

 



 
The Christmas tree lighting fair and the Caldecote primary school fair will now be a 
combined event, to be held at the school on Saturday 4th December. It will be a fantastic 
afternoon of stalls and activities. There will still be fresh cut Christmas trees, wreaths and 
mistletoe available to buy in the playground, which will be in aid of The Caldecote Peace 
Garden, so come along and buy your Christmas tree from us to help support the Peace 
Garden.  

                         
 

PRE ORDERS CAN BE TAKEN FOR TREES FROM NOVEMBER 26TH. 
Contact Polly Anne Field. 

 

                         
 
 
The Christmas tree lights will be turned on by SANTA on Sunday 5th December, at 
4.30pm and hot mulled wine, spiced apple tea, hot chocolate and mince pies will be 
available to buy.                         

        ✨         
 



 
 

Wildlife Trust: West Cambridgeshire Hundreds Update, Nov 2021 

 

Ash die-back is a fungal disease brought to the UK through imported trees and wind-blown 
spores from Europe. It received a lot of press a few years back so you may be forgiven for 
thinking the problem has been solved, but it is an ongoing and serious issue. Only ash 
trees are affected, but across the UK, ash makes up a large proportion of trees, and over 
the next few years most of these will succumb to the disease or secondary infections. 
Infected trees can be dangerous to fell due to the risk of falling branches, so it is good 
practice to manage them before they become too damaged.  
 

All the woodland reserves in the area, owned and managed by Wildlife Trust for Beds, 
Cambs and Northants, have a large percentage of ash. We continue to monitor the 
progress of ash dieback and carry out the appropriate management (felling, thinning or 
leaving to provide valuable deadwood habitat). Some trees will require expensive work by 
specialist contractors to ensure they don’t damage property or cause road accidents. We 
manage over 100 reserves, so the cost of this work is tens of thousands of pounds. 
 
Here are some things that could keep you safe with the increasing risk of falling branches: 

• Please show caution when considering visiting woods during windy conditions 

• Please respect signs on our reserves. We may close the whole site, or part of it, if 

there are trees at risk of falling, or we are felling  

• Please only use official entrances where we can post information regarding 

closures. Using unofficial entrances can damage soil and plants, create disturbance 

to wildlife, and compromise your safety, and that of forestry workers 

• Please report fallen trees blocking or hanging above a path, including a photo if 

possible. They may be passable but not safe. 

Find out more about ash die back on our website: www.wildlifebcn.org/ash-dieback 
The Wildlife Trust BCN rely on volunteers to increase the impact of our work. There are 
several different opportunities to help near Caldecote.  

• some sites have practical work parties over the autumn and winter 

• if you visit a specific reserve regularly, you could be our eyes and ears and report 

back problems, or help solve simple issues 

• if you are a people person, you could help with community activities 

• you could save amphibian lives on the spring toad patrol 

Please get in touch to find out more, or visit: www.wildlifebcn.org/get-involved/volunteer 
 
I'm Rebecca Neal and I work with communities surrounding our West Cambs 100s 

reserves, delivering events and working with all ages.  

 

     E-mail: rebecca.neal@wildlifebcn.org Facebook: @BeccaBadgerWTBCN 

BCN Facebook/Twitter: @wildlifebcn Visit: www.wildlifebcn.org 

 
The West Cambridgeshire Hundreds are a group of nature reserves owned and/or managed by the 

Wildlife Trust for Beds Cambs and Northants: Hardwick, Gamlingay, Hayley, and Waresley and Gransden 

Woods, Buff Wood plus Cambourne Nature Reserve. 

http://www.wildlifebcn.org/ash-dieback
http://www.wildlifebcn.org/get-involved/volunteer
mailto:rebecca.neal@wildlifebcn.org
http://www.wildlifebcn.org/


Comberton Library 
 

  Monday: 10.00 am – 1.00 pm 

  Wednesday: 10.00 am – 1.00 pm and 2.00 – 5.00 pm 

  Friday: 2.00 – 5.00 pm  

  Saturday: 10.00 am – 1.00 pm 

 

The longer autumn and winter evenings make this an ideal time to read a novel or teach 
yourself a new skill.   We have a wide selection of fiction and non-fiction available for you 
to browse at Comberton Library, and if we don’t have the book, you are looking for, it is 
very easy to reserve a title, which will be delivered to the library for you to collect.  
 
Reservations for adults are just 50p per item and free for children and young people with 
their own library card.  If you haven’t visited the library recently do come along and see the 
changes we have made to the layout, which we hope make the library welcoming and 
interesting for all ages. 
 
Please note that we have now reverted to a three-week loan period, with up to three 
renewals permitted. Overdue charges have been re-introduced for late returns, but only for 
adult loans – there are no late charges for children’s books. It now costs only £1 to borrow 
a DVD or audiobook for 3 weeks. Free services are available if you are housebound or 
visually impaired. Do ask library staff for more information about our charges and 
concessions. 
 
Libraries have lots to offer online, too. Download library eBooks, eMagazines, 
eAudiobooks and more, and find fun and interest by joining our live online events. Visit 
Library online - Cambridgeshire County Council or call 0345 045 5225 for more 
information. 
 
We are delighted to announce that the Autumn programme for The Library Presents is 
available now with events in libraries and online scheduled until the end of December.  
The Library Presents brings quality arts activities into towns and villages across 
Cambridgeshire.  The programme is run by Cambridgeshire County Council working in 
partnership with Babylon ARTS and is funded by Arts Council England.  You can find out 
more by visiting www.cambridgehshire.gov.uk/arts. 
 
If you have a concessionary bus pass, and need help with renewing it, or are applying for 
the first time and would like some assistance with the application, we can help you at 
Comberton Library. We can also take a photo as part of the application process, so no 
need to provide one separately. Please make an appointment with library staff no more 
than six weeks before you need your bus pass. 
 
Comberton Library will be open as normal on Wednesday 22nd December and then closed 
for Christmas and New Year, re-opening on Wednesday 5th January.  We wish all our 
customers a joyful Christmas and a happy and healthy new year. 

We look forward to welcoming you to the library very soon. 

www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/library                                              Tel: 0345 045 5225 

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/libraries-leisure-culture/libraries/library-online
tel:03450455225
http://www.cambridgehshire.gov.uk/arts
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/library


Caldecote Village Club 

“Your Local” 
 
 

 

• NON-MEMBER’S ALWAYS WELCOME 

• Free Fortnightly Member’s Cash Prize Draw 

• Pool & Dart Teams 

• Large Projector Screen with HD Sky 
Sports & BT Sports 

 
 
Opening Times  

Friday 7pm till 10pm 
Saturday 3pm till 10pm 

Sunday 3pm till 7pm 
 

Please follow us on our Facebook page  
 

 

2021 MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS Caldecote Village Club is a Family 
friendly place to meet up for a drink and a chat. We always welcome new faces 
so if you haven’t been in please feel free to come in for a drink. We are starting 
to hold Bingo nights and members cash prize draw and other popular events 
these are updated regularly on our facebook page  
 
First Years Membership only £5  
 

If there is an event you would like to see more of or something new you would 
like to suggest please feel free to discuss this with our Committee”. 

 
 

 
 

For more information on becoming a member please contact Caldecote Village Club  
on 01954 210791 or caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com. 

 
Hire of the Club - Free to Members 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 
 
 

Hire the Club for Christenings, 
Birthdays, Anniversaries, 

Weddings, Wakes etc.  Contact 
Russell Beresford on 01954 

210791 or 
caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com 

mailto:caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com
mailto:caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com


 Caldecote Sports Pavilion 
 

Available for hire by individuals and organisations 
 

Ideal for: Meetings, family functions, birthday or children’s 
parties, anniversaries and sports events. 

 

 
 

Disabled access, central heating, meeting room and kitchen facilities (including oven, 
fridge and dishwasher), audio visual facilities, sports changing rooms, baby changing and 

disabled toilets. 
 

Please contact 
Caldecote Parish Clerk for bookings and further details  

pavilionbookings@caldecote.gov.uk 
 
 

*** Now Open for Bookings *** 
 
 

___________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Caldecote Village Institute Limited 
 
The village hall provides a lovely setting for village activities, 
events, clubs, parties, weddings, christenings and business 
meetings. Set in its own grounds with outdoor space for 
marquees, bouncy castles or just enjoying the fresh air, along 

with ample car parking. The hall is suitable for the disabled along with sound system and 
hearing induction loop. 
 
Facilities  

Large Hall 10m x 8.5 m, accommodates up to 90 people. 
Meeting room 8m x 3.5m, accommodates up to 30 people. 
Fully equipped kitchen (excluding pots & pans) with a serving hatch to the main hall. 
Table, chairs, crockery, cutlery, wine & water glass up to 90 place settings (charges apply) 
Commercial dishwasher with 4-minute wash cycle 
Fully licensed for music entertainment and the sale of alcohol 
 
Due to current Government restrictions, we are only accepting long term regular 
bookings and are COVID secure with QR code registration. 
 
Please note the Village Hall is run by Caldecote Village Institute Ltd, a registered charity, 
run by volunteers for the benefit of the village. Anyone willing to help will be very welcome.  
 
To enquire about availability and pricing, look or book; contact Simon Gaultrey on ‘e’-mail 
caldecotevillagehallbookings@btinternet.com. 
 
Charity number: 1114201  Registered in England & Wales, company number 5736926  

 

mailto:pavilionbookings@caldecote.gov.uk
mailto:caldecotevillagehallbookings@btinternet.com


Caldecote Dry Drayton and Hardwick 

Community Car Scheme 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As many of you will know Caldecote, Dry Drayton and Hardwick all share a community car 
scheme which is aimed at anyone who has difficulty in getting to where they need to go. 
We do a lot of runs to surgeries and Addenbrooke' s but there are many other places that 
are crucial to some of our passengers such as dentists, opticians and many many more. 
The scheme is run totally by volunteers and is subsidised by the County Council who pay 
the drivers 15p per mile driven. The passenger pays the rest directly to the driver. 
 
With Covid this has been a difficult year. However, although a large number of our drivers 
had to stand down temporarily, a core kept going, and no passengers were let down. Most 
of our drivers are now back and two new drivers have joined us which is fantastic news. 
 
One other great thing that has happened is, that after years of trying to find someone, a 
new co-ordinator has joined us - Cheryl Phillips! This job involves taking phone calls and 
matching up people with a driver ideally as close to them as is geographically possible. As 
our passenger numbers have grown to around a hundred this takes a lot of pressure off 
our current three co-ordinators and is a very very welcome addition to our team. 
 
Meantime the details of the running of the scheme are the same as they have been for a 
long time. I know there is no obligation now, but for safety we would prefer passengers to 
wear masks, keep sensible distances and use sanitiser as requested. On the finance front 
most local runs within the three villages are costed at £3.50 return. Runs outside this area 
e.g. to Cambourne and Addenbrooke's are costed at 30p per mile. 
 
To book a lift please ring one of the following numbers: 
 
Nicky Kerr                            07464 052 521 
Gillian Stott                          07464 069 483 
Cheryl Phillips                      07908 023 836 
Lizzie Coe                              07387 395 296  
For queries/emergencies/problems only - Sheila Stephenson 01954 210638 
 
Finally our very best wishes to you all for a very happy time this Christmas!  
 
Sheila 
 
 
In emergencies only – Sheila Stephenson; 01954 210 638  If no reply to any of these and 
the lift is urgent, please try Panther Taxis on 01223 715 715 – or Cambridge Country Cars 
01954 211 742 

The car scheme is there 

for anyone who needs 

taking to essential 

destinations and has no 

other means of 

transport. 



VILLAGE DIRECTORY 
 
Please help to keep this directory up to date. If you are aware that any information is 
incorrect or if your group is not represented, please inform the Editors: 
Journal4Caldecote@gmail.com 
 
 
 
1st Caldecote Rainbows & Brownies  
Tuesdays 5.30pm to 7.00pm, the Pavilion 
Polly Anne Field - 212230 
 
Age UK Community Warden 
Paula Rowley - 07812 495997                       

 
Catholic Church 
Melanie Ward - 212714 
melanie@scotsdowne.fsnet.co.uk 
 
Cambridge News   
Keep them informed of what’s going on. 
News Desk - 01223 632251 or 632259 
newsdesk@cambridge-news.co.uk 
 
Caldecote Book Group   
Monthly meetings 
Hilary Spargo - 210112 
 
Caldecote Community Primary School 
Head Teachers: Karen Stanton & Becky 
Snelling - 210263 
School Secretary: Lesley Whitehead -
210263 
office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
www.caldecoteprimaryschool.org.uk 
 
Caldecote School Governors 
Please contact the school directly if you 
have an issue you would like to raise with 
the Governors.  
Co-Chairs:  
Kate Duncombe & Pippa Smith 
chair@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
Clerk: Vicky Miles 
Mary-Ann Claridge 
Natalie Martin 
Renu Martingale 
Suzy Reed 
Cristina Turner 
Lesley Whitehead 
Kevin Vanterpool 
Jay Surti 
Shweta Tripathi 
 

Caldecote Facebook Group 
www.facebook.com/groups/caldecote/ 
Admin Email: 
caldecotefacebookgroup@gmail.com 
 
Caldecote Journal    
All contributions welcome. 
Email: Journal4Caldecote@gmail.com 
 
Caldecote Football Club 
We run organised football from U6 to U18 
For all enquiries, please contact: 
Secretary: John Miller - 07934 292537   
johnmiller9@btinternet.com 
Chair: Mike Perkins - 01954 212321 
mike.perkins@karro.com 
Club Welfare Officer: Kate Bradshaw - 
01954 211180 
kate.bradshaw@reach-contact.com 
 
Cambourne Village College 
01954 284000 
 
Care Clubs 
Nichola Church - 01954 212636 
careclubs@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
Caldecote Primary School, Highfields 
Road, Caldecote 
 
Comberton Village College 
01223 262503 
 
County Councillor    
Lina Nieto - 07402 351821 
lina.nieto@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 
  
District Councillor   
Tumi Hawkins - 210840 or 07802 323269 
clir.hawkins@scambs.gov.uk & 
tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk 
Blog: www.TumiHawkins.org.uk 
Twitter; @CouncillorTumi 
FB page: @itsCouncillorTumi 
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Doctors 
Bourn Surgery  
Emergencies - 01954 719313  
Appointments - 01954 719469  
Repeat Prescriptions 
Fax - 01954 718012 
 
Comberton Surgery 
Appointments/Emergencies - 
01223 262500 
Repeat Prescriptions - 01223 262399 
 
Community Car Scheme  
Caldecote, Dry Drayton and Hardwick. 
If you need a lift with the car scheme, 
please ring one of the co-ordinators: 
Lizzie Coe - 07387 395 296 
Gillian Stott - 07464 069 483 
Nicky Kerr - 07464 052 521 
Cheryl Phillips - 07908 023 836 
 
Email: kerranica@gmail.com 
 
In emergencies only:  
Sheila Stephenson - 01954 210638 
 
Other helpful agencies to contact for help; 
Panther Taxis - 01223 715715 
Cambridge Country Cars - 01954 211742 
 
Age UK - 0800 055 6112 
Silverline - 0800 470 8090 
Care Network - 01954 211919 
 
Volunteer drivers always needed. Please 
call Sheila on 01954 210638. 
 
Evangelical Church 
Steve Gaze - 01954 211900  
minister.hechurch@gmail.com   
 

Friends Of Caldecote Church 
Roger Sylvester-Bradley – 210560 
roger.sylvester-bradley@adas.co.uk  
www.caldecotefriends.org.uk 
 
Hardwick and Caldecote Cricket Club 
Chris Fuller - 211226 
 
Local History Group 
Sue Day – 210655  
caldecoteLHG@aol.com 
 
 

Monday Crafternooners 
cb23.crafternooners@gmail.com 
Facebook: @cb23.crafternooners 
 
MP  
Anthony Browne – 020 7219 8089 
anthony.browne.mp@parliament.uk 
 
Parish Council   
Meets first Thursday of each month at 
7.00pm 
Chair: Cllr Polly Anne Field - 212230 
Vice Chair: Cllr Nicola Pritchard 
Cllr John Barker - 01223 264138 
Cllr Tumi Hawkins 
Cllr Jack Lang - 212500 
Cllr Claire Robinson – 07494 456478 
Clerk: Alan Melton - 07771 524093 
Deputy Parish Clerk: Katy Reeves 
parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk 
www.caldecote.gov.uk 
 
Playgroup    
Meets Monday to Friday, from 8.00am - 
5.30pm (with lunch from 12.00-1.00) 
Playgroup Manager: Anesta Cooper 
Chair: Sarah Talmage 
(s.e.ward.95@cantab.net) 
Vice Chair: Jenna Hoban 
Secretary: Helene Stewart 
Treasurer: Karolina Lepkowska 
Admission Officer: Emma Andrew  
Funding Officer: Emma Andrew 

Committee member: Gordon Stewart 

Committee member: Shelley Burns 

Committee member: Claire D'Appollonio 

Contact: 01954 210 857 
contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk 
www.caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk  
 
Petcare Circle 
Care for small pets while owners away.   
New members welcome   
Sarah Bell - 210892 
sbell2008@btinternet.com 
 
Police 
Cambourne Police Station, Sackville 
Way, Great Cambourne, Cambridge, 
CB23 6EG. Call 101.  
cambourne.npt@cambs.pnn.police.uk 
In case of emergency, phone 999 
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Crimestoppers   
Call in confidence, you do not have to 
give your name.   
0800 555 111 
 
Pre School Music Group 
Tuesday 9.15am 
Friday 9.15 to 9.45am in the Village Hall 
Deborah Speed - 01954 211438 
 
PTA    
The PTA meets on a Monday evening 
once a term at 7.30pm - all parents are 
welcome to come along. 
Co-chairs: Tracey Altmann 
Secretary: Sarah Turner 
Treasurer: Jo Place 
office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
 
Social Club 
Chair: Russell Beresford 
Secretary: Claire Dowse  
Treasurer: Simon Waters  
Club - 210791  
New members welcome  
caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com 
 
South Cambs District Council 
www.scambs.gov.uk 
Road Repair – 03450 455212 
Street Light Failure – 0800 253529 
 
Sports and Social Pavilion 
Available for hire. 
Bookings: Katy Reeves 
Enquiries: k.reeves@caldecote.gov.uk 
 
St Michael and All Angels Church, 
Caldecote with Childerley,  
one of the Lordsbridge team parishes 
www.caldecotechurch.org.uk 
 
Vicar 
Revd David Newton - 01223 665654 
davidnewton@lordsbridge.org 
Churchwarden:  
www.caldecotechurch.org.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday Club   
For the retired, 50 + group.  Meetings are 
held on the 2nd Tuesday of the month, 
2.30-4-30pm. 
President: Glenis Myson - 211179 
Treasurer: tbc 
Minute Sec: Margaret Hobbs - 210652 
Social Secretary: Diane Wakeling - 
211049   
 
Vets  
Ashcroft, Hardwick – 210250 
 
Village Hall    
Chair: Tom Footman - 210318 
Company Secretary: Saskia Dart   
Treasurer: Saskia Dart - 210526 
Bookings: Simon Gautrey 
caldecotevillagehallbookings 
@btinternet.com 
Jan Roberts 
Michael Johnson  
Simon Gautrey 
David Phillips 
 
WI     
Meets every third Tuesday of the month. 
New members welcome. 
President: Hazel Steel - 01763 269955 
Secretary: Lynda Gilchrist – 211448 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Village Defibrillator 

 
In the wall by the shops,  
Furlong Way. CB23 7ZH 
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